

Personal Contact Info

204 S. Cromwell St.
Colfax, WA 99111
509-592-7486 cell
timwall79@hotmail.com
To view our church
website visit:
www.macedoniaindependent
baptist.com

Sending Church

Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd Winston-Salem, NC 27101 Phone: (336) 723-3775 Pastor David Keaton

Mission Address

Macedonia World
Baptist Missions
P.O. Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: (706) 654-2818 FAX: (706) 654-2816

Email: mwbm@mwbm.org

Romans 10:13-15

For whosoever shall call upon the name of the Lord shall be saved. How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!

The Wall Family Missionaries to Washington State



September 2020

Dear Praying Friends,

We are finishing up this letter on Labor Day. What started as a quiet day at home soon turned quite eventful. The house three doors down from us caught on fire this morning. It burned completely down and their neighbor's garage also burned to the ground. The fire jumped the road and spread to the neighbor's fields across from us. The wind was blowing hard all day to the south so the fire spread south across fields in Colfax. They are estimating at this time it has burned 500-1000 acres. If the wind had been blowing north, the fire would have easily been at our house. We are so thankful for God's protection! Please pray for our neighbors and others in Colfax that have lost homes and property. Also, please pray for a little town in Whitman County called Malden that has about 300 people. Seventy to eighty percent of that town burned today in a separate fire including their city hall, post office, and many homes.

Summer has gone by quickly here as always and fall is fast approaching. In our area, the farmers are just finishing their wheat harvest. It truly is the most beautiful time of the year with the wheat tall and waving in the wind. The gigantic combines spread out in the fields to gather in the harvest. It always reminds us of the verse in John 4:35, "Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest." Just like our wheat fields, the spiritual fields are ready to harvest.

On July 19th we had Missionaries Gary and Tami Neal with Wings Bearing Precious Seed. It was a blessing to hear about their ministry of getting the Word of God out to missionaries on the field.

On July 25th we held our Compassion Closet. This year we set everything up in the back yard of the church to allow more social distancing. We had 52 people in attendance with many people from the surrounding areas. We were able to pass out tracts and John/Romans booklets to each family. Praise the Lord we were able to share the gospel and be a blessing to these families!

The kids started back with homeschool at the beginning of August this year. It is hard to believe that Jason is in 11th grade and Layla is in the 6th! This will be a busy year with school!

At the end of August Bro. & Mrs. Wesley Hutchens, our field directors with Macedonia World Baptist Missions, came out for a visit. We had a wonderful time of fellowship and they are always a blessing and encouragement!

Pray for some recent visitors we have had at church. One young family from Pullman with their young daughter visited on a Sunday morning and an older couple from Steptoe visited on a Sunday night. We also had a mother and her adult son came back to services after being out of church for almost a year. Praise the Lord!

So far we have not had anyone in our family or church to have Covid-19. Our county is currently experiencing a tremendous outbreak in coronavirus cases. The college in the town below us recently started back with online classes, but many college students have returned to off-campus housing. After having less than 150 total cases in our county since March, we now have had 688 new cases in the last two weeks. Please continue to pray for safety and all of those affected by the virus.

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support for our ministry. It is truly a blessing to know people are praying for us!

In Christ.

Tím, Jennífer, Jason, & Layla Wall